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This catchy title serves as a clue to what Jim Sutton, N2OPS, will be sharing 
at our October meeting. Jim is well known around our area as an expert in 
the world of VHF-UHF scanning. These are the frequencies that our police, 
fire, coast guard, utilities, and public safety personnel, among others, use to 
communicate. Listening in on these frequencies can be exciting, and 
enlightening.  
 
At the RARA meeting on October 7 ñGetting to Know Your Neighborsò will 
take a look at the history of scanner listening in the Rochester area, the 
current scene including APCO P25 and a look at the 700 MHz system on the 
way for Monroe County. Jim will detail each countyôs current system and 
where each is heading. 
 
Jim began listening to scanners in 1965, and today Jim writes an article for 
each issue of National Communications on various topics of interest to 
scanner listeners. For 14 years Jim set up thousands of scanners for scanner 
listeners, and gathered data about frequencies, unit numbering, and codes 
which went into Scanner Radio Data. This book aided scanner listeners in 
the Rochester area in programming their scanners and understanding what 
they were hearing.  This book is a big success, with 18 printings!  
 
Jim was first licensed in 1989, and currently Jim leads a youth ham club 
called The Fishermenôs Net KC2RHY, in Mount Morris, NY. Weekly classes 
are held there and consist of ñhamstersò studying for their Technician license.  
There will be time for questions and answers, and Jim is suggesting that you 
send him your questions ahead of time. Questions can be sent to him at 
jim@otrym.org. 
 
See you at the October meeting. 
 
 

October Meeting - Getting To Know Your Neighbors 
by Bill Marinucci, WB2GHC 
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This month I have a lot to tell you. First is about the By-Laws change I 
mentioned at the September meeting. The purpose of these amendments is 
to synchronize the club calendars. Currently we have three different calendar 
cycles: A fiscal year (Sept. 1 ï Aug. 31), Membership (Nov. 1 ï Oct. 31), and 
Officers terms (May ï May). We propose leaving the fiscal year as-is, and 
correlating the membership term and officerôs term to a single calendar 
beginning October 1

st
. This would mean moving elections to the September 

meeting; with newly elected officers taking office on Oct. 1
st
. It would also 

allow us to use the new Fall Banquet in September to ñkick-offò the New 
Year. You will find the existing and proposed amendments elsewhere in this 
issue of the RAG. Comments and discussion will be welcomed at the 
October meeting.  
 
Second is our Hamfesté Four years ago we set out on a mission to revive 
the Rochester Hamfest from what appeared to be a downward spiral of 
certain demise. Without looking back, the newly appointed Hamfest 
Committee started with a clean slate and the sole objective was to provide 
the most enjoyable Hamfest without losing money for the club. It was obvious 
by the feedback and comments from the very beginning that we had the 
blueprint for a winning event. Each of the past three years saw attendance 
grow, and the event proved financially viable. The inaugural 2009 event was 
blessed with blue skies and a flyover by none other than the US Navy Blue 
Angels. In 2010 storms threatened and early morning rains dampened some, 
but cleared by mid-morning to make for a good day overall for the growing 
crowds. June 2011 had mixed forecasts but heavy rains came in the mid-
morning calling an early end to what was building to a record crowd. Just 
before the heaviest rains came, the general parking manager reported that 
we only had room for about 20 more cars!  
 
The bottom line is than in just three years the Hamfest has outgrown the 
Barnard Carnival grounds; far sooner than we ever expected. As they say: 
ñItôs a good problem to have.ò Soé ñHere we GROW again!ò The Hamfest 
Production Committee would like to acknowledge the generosity and 
hospitality of the Barnard Fire Department. Thanks for three great events. 
We need more space and weôre tired of being at the mercy of the weather, so 
beginning this June, the Rochester Hamfest will call HOME to the Rochester 
Institute of Technology campus. Not only will we have ample general parking 
(paved and striped), we will have large amounts of tailgating space also 
paved and striped. No stones, dirt, mud, or soggy grass to contend with. But 
hereôs the ultimate new feature: 60,000 square feet of pristine, air 
conditioned, indoor flea market space in the Gordon Field House! Yes, 
the Rochester Hamfest is now WEATHERPROOF! Never again will we care 
if it rains, snows, sleets, or hails; we wonôt care if itôs 30 degrees or 100 ï 
weôll all be comfortable ï INDOORS! To emphasize our long-standing 
relationship with RIT, and the greater breadth of technology, we are now 
calling the event ñThe Rochester Hamfest and Technology Expoò. The 
excitement is spreading like wildfire; 24 hours after our official announcement 
on the website, a new vendor signed up to come to our new venue. Tower 
Electronics of Green Bay Wisconsin will be returning to the Rochester 
Hamfest! 
 
73 and prosperous DXing. 
Frank 
WB2PYD 

 

The Prez Sez 
 

By Frank Schramm, WB2PYD 
President, RaRa 

 

 

 

 

Rochester Hamfest and 
Technology Expo Features: 

 

 Weatherproof! ï 60,000 
square feet of air conditioned 
indoor flea market & vendors 

 Tailgating on pavement 

 Close to the Thruway with an 
on-site hotel 

 Indoor setup 7-9 am 

 Tailgate setup 6:30 am 

 Doors open at 9am! 
 

Visit the website 
(www.RochesterHamfest.com) for 
up-to-date and late breaking news 

and photos of the new venue! 
 
 

Mark your calendars: 
Saturday June 30th! 

 
 

FREE Admission for 
RaRa Members! 

 
Gordon Field House  

At RIT  

http://www.rochesterham.org/Hamfest.htm
http://www.rochesterhamfest.com/
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Note: The purpose of these amendments is to synchronize the club 
calendars. Currently we have three different calendar cycles: A fiscal year 
(Sept. 1 ï Aug. 31), Membership (Nov. 1 ï Oct.  31), and Officerôs terms 
(May ï May). We propose leaving the fiscal year as-is, and correlating the 
membership term and officerôs term to a single calendar beginning Oct. 1

st
. 

This would mean moving elections to the September meeting; with newly 
elected officers taking office on Oct 1

st
.  

 
Article I. Membership 
Section F. Term 
Currently reads: ñMembership extends from November 1 of each year to 
October 31 of the following year.ò 
 
Proposed change: ñMembership extends from October 1 of each year to 
September 30 of the following year.ò 
 
 
Article II. Meetings of Members 
Section A. Annual Meeting 
Currently reads: ñThe Annual Meeting will be held in the month of May of 
each year, the day and time to be set by the Board of Directors and 
announced at the preceding regular membership meeting. The business 
transacted at the Annual Meeting shall include (1) election of officers, (2) 
election of Board of Directors, and (3) determination of dues for the following 
year.ò 
 
Proposed change: ñThe Annual Meeting will be held in the month of 
September of each year, the day and time to be set by the Board of Directors 
and announced at the preceding regular membership meeting. The business 
transacted at the Annual Meeting shall include (1) election of officers, (2) 
election of Board of Directors, and (3) determination of dues for the following 
year.ò 
 
(The changes have been underlined for clarity.) 
 
 
 

 
  

Proposed By-Laws Change 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Silent Keys 
 

 
Howard C. Clark, K2AN  

Sept. 6, 2011 
 

Joseph F. Stephany, N2XS  
(ex-K2KSJ) 

Sept. 10, 2011 
 

Itôs time to renew! 
 
Memberships expire on October 31st. If you havenôt already renewed, now is the time. Itôs fast and 
simple: Go online at: http://www.rochesterham.org/Membership-Data.aspx  three mouse clicks and 
youôre done!  Need help? Try: http://www.rochesterham.org/Membership-FAQ.htm  
 

Donôt let your membership expire or you will lose any points you have accrued! 
 

Benefits of Membership: 
 Free admission to the Rochester Hamfest!  
 Free admission to our exclusive Members Only Auction in November.  
 Free admission, food, and drink at our summer picnic  
 Free admission, food, and drink at our winter cabin party. - It's fun for your whole family!  
 Free amateur radio licensing courses.  
 Free amateur radio license testing. 

The Membership Secretary will be at the October meeting for the ñTechnologically Challenged.ò 
 

http://www.rochesterham.org/Membership-Data.aspx
http://www.rochesterham.org/Membership-FAQ.htm
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It was great meeting so many of you at our first Fall Fest in Webster! We 
hope this event will become an annual tradition at RARA. While it is not 
intended to be a full-fledged ñhamfest,ò it is a great opportunity to stock up on 
goodies before the cooler weather arrives and to visit with your friends in a 
casual settingðall while helping the Shrinersô kids. I had the pleasure of 
meeting several new folks at the meet, and the great weather was a real 
plus. There is an article elsewhere in this issue on the Fall Fest. Please be 
sure to forward any comments or suggestions on the event as indicated in 
the article. 
 
We have a lot of material to present this month. If you gave me something for 
the issue and donôt see it printed here, itôs probably because I ran out of 
space. Any extra material is being held over for next month. In November, I 
hope to present a project article which should be of particular interest to CW 
fans. We also have a future article planned on building your own operating 
desk for the shack. Stay tuned! 
 
I received a note from a reader last month concerning the reference to ñpost-
Obama dollarsò in the September issue. This reader felt that such political 
commentary would be best left out of the Rag. I appreciated the comment, 
and remain dedicated to keeping our newsletter as politically neutral as 
possible. I did give the passage a critical eye before press time, but left it in 
place as I felt it was primarily focused on the timeframe of the great 
economic challenges we see today, rather than any particular judgment of 
policy. Rest assured that I am sensitive to these issues and will continue to 
strive for neutrality and editorial quality. Our primary focus will always be on 
the hobby we all enjoy, regardless of political affiliation! As always, reader 
input is encouraged, and I can be reached at the e-mail address above. 
 
73, and best DX. 
 

 

A new season of VE testing has begun. This year we are using 
a new General question pool which became effective in July. 
As in past years we are offering sessions on the third 
Saturday of each month September to April, in Room 9-
3139 at RIT. The final session will be at the 2012 Hamfest at 
RIT on June 30

th
. Welcome back to the members of the VE 

team and all of you whether seeking your first license or 
upgrading your current ticket. Should you have any questions 
on VE testing please contact me at ken@w2krh.com.  
 
 
 

RaRa VE Sessions 
By Ken Hall, W2KRH 

 

 

Rag-Chew 
 
 
 

Editorôs Thoughts & Comments 
By Kevin Carey, WB2QMY 
Editor@RochesterHam.org 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Oct 7 RaRa General Meeting ï 7:30 

 Henrietta Fire Hall, 
3129 E. Henrietta Rd 

 
Oct 12 RaRa Board of Directors 

 5:30 PM, RIT 
 Bldg-17, Room 2110 
 
Oct 15 RaRa VE Testing sessions 

10:00 AM, RIT 
Bldg-9, Room 3139 

 

Oct 31 Memberships expire! 

 Renew TODAY! 
 

mailto:ken@w2krh.com
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For October's raffle we have a nice 17-piece precision screwdriver set. It 
includes slotted, Phillips, hex, sockets, and a small T-handle to provide more 
torque if needed. Next is an Auvio 5-device universal remote control. It has a 
fully backlit keypad and learning capabilities. Last is the Grundig AN200 
antenna loop. This antenna can be directly connected, or placed near your 
receiver to improve reception. It was generously provided by Universal 
Radio, Inc. (www.universal-radio.com) Hope to see you at the meeting on 
Friday, October 7th! 
 
 
 

  
My face is still warm from being out under the sun all day while participating 
in the first Fall Fest and Tailgate Party. What began as a ñwhat iféò finally 
became a reality on Saturday, September 10th, 2011 at 8 am. With rain at 
the Drumlins and half of the Rochester Hamfest, there was an obvious 
hunger to finally get a great day of ham radio bargain shopping. In five short 
years, I was surprised that I had collected more gear than I needed and was 
happy to pass on some equipment to a new home. 
 

 
 
The Shriners counted 160 attendees and were very happy to get the 
donations to add to their Childrenôs Hospital Fund. They were gracious hosts 
who had enough donuts that even the crowd at a RARA meeting would have 
been hard pressed to finish them off.  
 

 
  

Fall Fest ï a BIG Success! 
by Len Crellin, KC2PCD 

October Prizes! 
By Jay Hamill, KC2TCM 

Sabrina Hamill, WD2STK 

 

 



 RaRa Rag  6 

(Fall Fest Continued) 
 
They fired up the grills at 10:30 am and many of us enjoyed a hot, 
hamburger, Italian sausage (Bill Marinucciôs favorite) or pulled pork sandwich 
with either a soda or legal beverage. If you went away hungry, it was your 
own doing! I would like to thank the Shriners for all the effort it took to provide 
us with food perfect for a flea market. 
 

 
 
The AWA, RDXA and RVHFG clubs were proudly represented by their 
members and seemed to be enjoying the whole affair and the chance to 
socialize and meet new hams who came over to say hello. 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors and Officers of RARA, I would like to 
thank all of you who made this first annual event a great kickoff to what we 
hope will continue for many years to come. 
 
If you would like to share any thoughts about the Fall Fest, feel free to 
contact me at: kc2pcd@rochester.rr.com and I will pass them on to the BoD 
and the planning committees of RARA and the Shriners. Hope to see you 
next year! 
 

 
 
Roast Sirloin of Beef with Au Jus, Virginia Baked Ham, Chicken Marsala, 
Penne Pasta Marinara, Rice Florentine and all the trimmingsðthese were 
some of the items enjoyed by all at our first annual memberôs banquet on 
September 23rd at the Burgundy Basin Inn. I know some of you are saying 
ñHey Len, this wasnôt the first RARA Banquet,ò and you may be correct, only 
previous banquets (in recent history 
anyway) were tied directly to our Hamfest. 
This is the first time it is being celebrated 
as a time away from the busy Hamfest, 
and given its own time and place to be our 
special night. 
 
The evening began with a cocktail hour 
where members could socialize with each 
other. It didnôt take much coaxing from club 
president Frank Schramm to inform 
everyone it was time to be seated and 
enjoy the fresh salads being delivered as 
he spoke. After that we walked over to a 
beautiful table full of food and began to fill 
our plates. It got a little quieter as the 
serious consumption began! Most were not 
shy about going back for more. 

RARA Banquet a Hit! 
by Len Crellin, KC2PCD 

 

mailto:kc2pcd@rochester.rr.com
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(Banquet Continued) 
 
The dinner was finished off with a nice vanilla ice cream 
drizzled with chocolate syrup and topped with whipped 
cream and chocolate shavings. (If I havenôt made you go to 
the refrigerator by now for a snack, you have tremendous 
will power). 
 
As we sat back and let our belt buckles out a bit, club MC 
Bill Marinucci, WB2GHC (Welcome Back 2 Good Home 
Cooking) took the microphone and began the Awards 
portion of the evening. Bill was in rare form as he fired off 
one joke after another and there were laughs and groans 
throughout the hall. He then proceeded to introduce our 
three award winners for this year. He noted that all three 
were being honored not only for this year, but the many 
years they have provided various services to the club and 
hams in the region. 
 
The first award was for ñPublic Serviceò and was given to 
Jon Dickason, N2JAC. Jonôs willingness to give so much of 
his time to help out the many organizations that ask for our 
assistance sets a great example to those who have yet to 
become involved in public service. My personal favorite is 
seeing Jon ride around the Barktoberfest on his ñScooter 
Mobileò equipped with VHF/UHF and APRS abilities. He is 
truly in his element when he is zooming around. It always 
gets a reaction from the non-hams at these events and I get 
to explain just what he is doing and how the equipment 
works. You never know when an innocent contact will 
develop into another new ham. Thanks John for all you do 
for the community as an ambassador of RARA. 
 
Next up was the award for ñClub 
Serviceò given to Peter Fournia, 
W2SKY. Peter has been the 
epitome of what we like to think of 
when the word ñserviceò is 
spoken in Ham Radio terms! He 
has served on the Board of 
Directors, as VP and President, 
Education Coordinator, Radio 
Coach participant, RARA 
Explorer post leader, HF flea 
market leader for the last eight 
years, and most recently headed 
out on a Red Cross truck to help 
flood victims in the northeast. I 
could fill another paragraph of 
other things he does, but he 
would be mad at me for boasting 
so much about him. Letôs leave it 
that we are fortunate to have him 
with our club and look forward to 
many more years working 
together. 
  

 



 RaRa Rag  8 

 
(Banquet Continued) 
 
Finally, the award for ñHam of the Yearò was presented to 
Jim Stefano, W2COP. Jim became interested in Ham Radio 
as a young child and hasnôt missed a Rochester Hamfest 
since those early days. He has developed a multi-facetted 
background in amateur radio and has been involved in 
everything from serving on the board of directors of RARA, 
Chairing UNYREPCO and keeping ñall things repeatersò 
running smoothly, teaching at RITôs School of Engineering, 
and running the student amateur radio club station K2GXT. 
To me, the ham of the year should be a well rounded, 
knowledgeable, involved and helpful person who deeply 
cares about the advancement of our hobby and the people 
within it. I can think of no better person to have this honor 
than Jim.  
 
Congratulations to Jon, Peter and Jim. You have set the bar 
high for future recipients, but we all look forward to who will 
surface as next yearôs winners. To end the ceremony, each 
of the guys received a nicely framed certificate noting their 
award and a green RARA jacket with a nice lining for those 
cool nights to come. 
 
All in all it was a great evening with good food, an excellent 
facility, outstanding guests, and time to share stories with 
friends and spouses that you may not have met before. I 
hope those of you who were unable to attend this year, will 
circle the date for next year as soon as it is announced and 
join us in what we hope will become a new tradition for years 
to come! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We are down to our last two events for the year and they could use some 
more support. If you can help us out please go to the website to sign up. 
 
Jamboree on the Air (BSA) ï Sat. & Sun., October 15 & 16, 2011 
(Babcock-Hovey) 
NYS Thruway Pumpkin Patrol ï Sun. & Mon., October 30 & 31, 2011 
 
Signing up for an event is very easy. Just go to our website at: 
http://www.rochesterhamfest.org/public_service.htm . You can sign up for 
one or multiple events at the same time. 
  

Public Service Events 
By Duane Fregoe, K2SI 

 

 

http://www.rochesterhamfest.org/public_service.htm
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Many people have used Google Earth to get a satellite picture of their house 
or research a new area they are going to visit. To enhance the experience 
with Google Earth people have created files that overlay on the Google Earth 
map. Some of these overlays contain ham radio related information. First, 
you need Google Earth loaded on your computer. Next you need to 
download the .kml or .kmz files. When you double-click on the .kml or .kmz 
file it will open Google Earth and overlay the file information on the map. 
Save this to My Places and it will save it in Google Earth. Be careful not to 
check too many of these overlays at the same time or it will take a long time 
to load Google Earth. Some ham radio files to try are: 
 
APRS: http://aprs.fi/ - On the right side of the screen click on the link ñGoogle 
Earth KML ?ò and download the .kml file. 
Echolink: http://www.echolink.org/links.jsp - Just above the listing of All 
Links click on ñGoogle Earth Viewò to download the .kmz file. 
IRLP: http://www.irlp.net/ - Click on the Google Earth 
block on the front page to download the .kml file. 
Grid Squares: 
http://bbs.keyhole.com/ubb/ubbthreads.php?ubb=showflat
&Number=516050 ï In the first posting on the bulletin 
board is the link ñ523976-GridSquares.KMZò. Download 
the .kmz file and enjoy.

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Ham Tech: Google Earth 
By Duane Fregoe, K2SI 

 

 RaRa Club LOGO Items  

 
 

Donôt feel left out- get your 
RaRa logo items today! 

 
http://www.rochesterham.org/logo.htm 

APRS 

Echolink IRLP 

http://aprs.fi/
http://www.echolink.org/links.jsp
http://www.irlp.net/
http://bbs.keyhole.com/ubb/ubbthreads.php?ubb=showflat&Number=516050
http://bbs.keyhole.com/ubb/ubbthreads.php?ubb=showflat&Number=516050
http://bbs.keyhole.com/ubb/ubbthreads.php?ubb=download&Number=277043&filename=523976-GridSquares.KMZ
http://www.rochesterham.org/logo.htm

